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04-ORD-246

December 22, 2004

In re:
Thomas Neal Jackson/Laurel Circuit Court Clerk


Open Records Decision


At issue in this appeal is whether the Laurel Circuit Court Clerk violated the Kentucky Open Records Act in denying the request of Thomas Neal Jackson for a copy of “the complete record for Case No. 00-CR-00126.”  Because records in the custody of circuit court clerks are court records, the Attorney General has long recognized that circuit court clerks are not bound by the provisions of the Open Records Act.  Accordingly, it is the decision of this office that the Laurel Circuit Court Clerk did not violate the Open Records Act in denying Mr. Jackson’s request.  In our view, 98-ORD-6, a copy of which is attached hereto and incorporated by reference, is controlling.


A party aggrieved by this decision may appeal it by initiating an action in the appropriate circuit court pursuant to KRS 61.880(5) and KRS 61.882.  Pursuant to KRS 61.880(3), the Attorney General should be notified of any action in circuit court, but should not be named as a party in that action or in any subsequent proceeding.
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